
 

 

 

 

 

 

April 29, 2022 
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $10,000,000 in funding for the expansion of the water treatment plant in 

Edmond, Oklahoma in Fiscal Year 2023. This project is located at 24 East 1st Street, Edmond, 

OK 73034. 

 

This funding would be used be used to expand the water treatment plant to increase capacity. 

The existing treatment plant currently treats 12 million gallons of water per day but must 

increase to 30 million gallons of water per day to meet the rising demand due to rapid population 

growth in the area. This expansion would not only allow Edmond to better serve its citizens but 

also better serve the smaller and rural communities that rely on the Edmond for their water 

supply.   

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 
 


